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Dear Sir Knights, 

 

June brings all Sir Knights a continual opportunity to strengthen the 

bonds of family while we pray for the health of our doctors, nurses, 

medial workers and first responders as they strive to fight this 

corona virus. While we all wait for things to improve and we can 

resume our masonic activities, I am sitting here watching the news 

seeing that the cases are continuing to rise in Delaware.  Also, 

reviewing all the cancellations here in Ocean City, Maryland where 

I live and wondering when things will start to open and allow for 

some activities to resume. 

 

While reflecting on these things, I know we can make a difference 

in supporting the many different organizations that are trying to aid 

those in need.  Also, keep in contact with your fellow Knights and 

aid them when you can, if nothing more than a phone call, if you 

are not into zoom or other social platforms.  

 

I keep hearing that we can expect a new normal when things 

improve, I know however, that the our masonic values will still 

provide a firm foundation for all of us to move forward and 

continue the fellowship that we all enjoy,  Also, the good work we 

do in our communities. 

 

Presently, I am considering resuming degree work in the fall.  Any 

change to this would depend on, our Grand Master allowing for 

Masonic activities to resume.  Trinity Commandery is the only 

Commandery that meets during the summer.  Their next schedule 

meeting would be July 27, 2020.  Looking on the positive side, I 

hope that we may be able to meet at this scheduled convocation.   

 

 

I know several Sir Knights have expressed interest in doing a 

festival for waiting candidates.   I am open to the ideal if we can 

organize it well.  So, brother Knights continue to talk to our 

Masonic brothers about our order and the further light it provides to 

their masonic journey. 

 

Please remember the Knight Templar eye foundation with your 

contribution. Your donations help in many ways with eye research 

and treatments that will continue to aid people of all ages.  Please 

refer to your Knight Templar magazine for ways to contribute. 

 

We are still looking for applicants for the Holy Land Pilgrimage.  I 

encourage the Sir Knights of each Commandery to invite a local 

minister; to consider the possibility and to present a nomination 

form to myself or another member.  Forms can be found online at: 

 

http://www/kemerley.com/Freemasonry/KT/PHL/HolyLand 

PilgrimageINTRO.htm 

 

Yours Truly, 

Randy Mullen 

Grand Commander 

 

If you are interested in contributing to the fund to send a minister in 

the future, send your contributions made out to the Grand 

Commandery of Delaware and mark in the memo that it is for the 

Holy Land Pilgrimage. 

 

Donations can be sent to the Grand Recorder at: 

 

Mark Irwin 

6420 Shutt Road 

Spring Grove, PA  17362 

 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration of this valuable tool to 

help ministers in their efforts to preach the Gospel! 
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